
Lakeview School PTO Minutes
Date: 11-12-2024

4:30 Lakeview Library

Attendees: Mary Renning, Principal; Megan Bly, president; Katie VanLinn, vice
president; Diana Palagyi, vice president; Nicole Ropella, secretary; Pamela
Sabatke, treasurer; Megan Bunke, parent; Sarah Johnson, parent

Meeting Called to Order: 4:30 PM

Review/Approval of Previous Minutes (October)
● Motion to approve by Mary
● Seconded by Diana

Treasurer’s Report
● October 2024 budget

○ Checking Balance: $20,891.86
○ Savings Balance: $2.43
○ Motion to approve made by Megan Bly and seconded by Diana

Past Events
● Dairy Queen Restaurant Night

○ We received a check for $100
● Roller Skating Night

○ Lower attendance than previous years
○ 73 children attended
○ Everyone reported having fun!

● Urban Air Event
○ Was a challenge to plan
○ The time of the day was well liked
○ Everyone reported having fun!
○ Next year we will consider spreading out our family events

● Parent Teacher Conference Meals
○ Learned to be more specific with our requests for donations
○ Request Gallon Ziplock Bags in the future for leftovers
○ Some families didn’t know how much of something to send (quantity

of an item)
● Traveling Toms

○ Staff placed our biggest order so far
○ The staff was very appreciative
○ Invoice will come from Traveling Tom’s

Upcoming Events
● Noodles Restaurant Fundraiser



○ Wed. November 20th 4-8 pm
○ Have to mention Lakeview when ordering in person
○ Online orders have to sue the code GIVING25
○ We receive 25% of orders back

● Eaton’s Pizza Pick Up
○ November 20th 2:30-5:30
○ We sold 2950 pizzas for a total of around $27,500 sold
○ We receive 40% back from them
○ Next year we can consider raising our prices to make the cost of the

pizza’s an even dollar amount to make counting the money easier
○ We added an extra winner this year, so 4 families will receive a $10 gift

card and concert seats

Principal Update
● Kelly Hintz resigned from her position

○ Internal Transfer of Jennifer Peterman is coming from Washington to
take that role

● Ms. Larson is back from her maternity leave, so welcome her to Lakeview
● There’s a need for subs at Lakeview- spread the word
● Attendance letters will be going out for those with 5+ days of school missed

so far this year
● Electronic Devices are causing struggles in the classroom

○ Highly Distracting
○ Teachers can take them away and return them to students at the end

of the day
○ Communication to families has been sent regarding electronics

Other Business
● Nicole will stock the lounge for staff as we come into the holiday season
● Diana will purchase the flowers for the holiday concert
● Faris Popcorn fundraiser will be happening in late winter/early spring
● Family Events for this year

○ Plaza Skate Night (January)
○ Bowling (February/March)

■ They offered up an additional time slot for us
■ Katie VanLinn will take the lead on planning

○ Marcus Theatre (March/April)
■ Diana has been in touch with them regarding options for this

event

Adjournment: 4:49 PM
Minutes submitted by Nicole Ropella, secretary


